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Good afternoon everyone, 
I hope that everyone made it through midterm season unscathed! Outlined below is what SRA Nursing has been working on since our last report in October. Please reach out if you have any questions, comments, or concerns!

Progress on Yearplan
I have continued to attend the biweekly McMaster University Nursing Students’ Society (MUNSS) meetings. I have joined a committee consisting of the Education Chair (McMaster) and Level 4 Representatives, among other MUNSS members, to plan a virtual career fair for the graduating nursing cohort. This falls in line with my objective of maintaining the relationship between SRA and the Nursing student society and creating events to enhance nursing students’ learning in a virtual world. 
Regarding my third objective, I have continued on social media semi-regularly to engage with my caucus and promote a variety of events, with my latest posts consisting of promoting the Interfaith Council, TwelvEighty survey, and MUNSS’ Nursing Student Week events. Future posts include promoting OUSA’s Undergraduate Student Survey before it closes on November 27.
Lastly, due to the constraints of my schedule, I have changed my fourth objective to focus on accessibility overall, as opposed to focusing solely on the accessibility of mental health resources. Thus, I have been working on the Accessibility policy paper in order to update it to be more applicable to the current context.

Past Events, Projects, & Activities 
MUNSS’ Canadian Nursing Student’s Association (CNSA) hosted events from November 15-21 to celebrate National Nursing Students Week. Though I was not able to participate in planning, I did my best to promote it both on Instagram and Facebook. The attendance left more to be desired, but some events, like the Kahoot trivia, had a good turnout. However, their giveaway of mugs with nursing memes on them and a Yeti bottle have been very successful, and they’ve had many entries.
Upcoming Events, Projects, & Activities 
I have been working in the Municipal Affairs (MA) Committee to create the 2020/21 Your City Survey, which we plan on releasing sometime in January. I have been working on questions focused on students’ values in a city versus whether they believe Hamilton offers them. Other topics include students’ experience of safety in their community, transportation and commuting, and housing affordability. 
As previously stated, I have also been working on the Accessibility policy paper with other SRA members, led by Kiran, one of the MSU Research Assistants. As of submitting this report, we have been working on Principles-Concerns-Recommendations for the paper, with my focus being physical barriers. Other areas of focus are student services, student life, course design, and funding. 
As previously stated, I have been working with MUNSS members to plan a virtual career fair for fourth year nurses to make connections in Hamilton and the surrounding area prior to graduating. We have begun reaching out to employers and agencies in the area to see if they would be interested in participating. We plan on hosting the career fair in early January, likely within the first week of classes, and thus will be planning the event throughout Winter break.  

Lastly, I want to do an Instagram giveaway sometime in December for a Starbucks gift card. The details for this giveaway are still in the works, but I hope to have the plan established by the first week of December. 
Current Challenges 

As per usual, the ongoing pandemic takes its toll in both my attempts to plan engaging events for my caucus and my own mental health (exacerbated by my placement at Hamilton Public Health). However, I continue to plug away at things, and try to take care of myself as best as I can. ♥
Volunteers (Standing Committees only) 

N/A
Successes
Slowly and surely, I have been building up our online presence, particularly on Instagram! Posting memes has proven to be effective and I hope that I will be creative enough to post more original content. 
Other
Wishing everyone luck during exam season! And a happy and safe holiday break! 😊
Best,
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Riana Bagtasos

SRA Nursing Caucus Leader
McMaster Students Union

sranursing@msu.mcmaster.ca 

